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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Thursday 12th January 2017

Present: Staff representation:
Mrs Naila Ahmed (PM), Victoria Ikwele (PN), Mary McMullan (PN), Lubna Sharif (LS)
Patients representation: Mr SK, Mrs SK, Mr AS, Mrs SB, Mr YM, Mr MK, Mr AH, Mrs SJ
	 
	
	Action 

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies:

NA welcomed the group and thanked the group for their continuing commitment. She also offered any member of the group to offer to chair and help co-ordinate future meetings.
Apologies were received from: Dr ISK, Mrs MR (patient), Ms NB (patient)
	

	2. 
	Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Minutes agreed as correct and a true record.

NA apologised for the last meeting in September being cancelled due to it falling on the same day as EID and only one patient had turned up.
Matters arising:

NA stated that all of the actions from the last meeting were complete. She added however that patients need to be mindful that unless exceptional circumstances present, or patients are housebound, patients must order their own repeat prescriptions and when collecting there must be a consent form from the pharmacy to collect. Only then will staff hand out to a pharmacy the patient has chosen. 
Any patient wishing a pharmacy to collect on their behalf must have a signed consent form and one that has been signed in the last 24 months.

Any patient asking their family member to collect must also complete and sign a consent form. These are kept in reception.

Patients can also order online.

The above is all for audit and strictly to comply with governance regulations.

All present agreed.


	

	3.
	Patient Issues:
Mrs SK – asked that if an appointment was booked for a particular doctor and due to unforeseeable circumstances had to be cancelled, the next available appointment with the same doctor should be booked for continuity of care and not any doctor.  
NA stated this would be done unless the patient needs to be seen urgently.

NA will reinforce this message and ensure reception offer this.

Mrs SK – also wanted to reflect on a positive experience. She stated when her mother was ill, a nurse was sent out promptly.

Mr MK – stated that he has seen the surgery improve quite positively, in particular reception, messages and information are consistent.

Mrs SK stated however that patients who are younger, between 16-25 ought to be told on the alternatives if an appointment cannot be made the day they call up. She stated this is not happening.

NA stated that all receptionists should be following the protocol which has been in place for several years, i.e. if no appointment available on the day, then receptionists to offer the Branch site, a telephone triage call back, booking in advance and finally the walk-in centre.

Mrs SK said this is not being followed and Mrs SB confirmed this. NA to speak with reception staff to ensure this message is consistently relayed to all patients


	ACTION: NA ensure this is communicated to reception

NA to speak to reception re: appointment offering protocol

	4.
	Premises Update:
NA stated that construction was most likely to start in July 2017 with an opening in July 2018. She stated it has taken over 5 years to get to this stage.

Patients and staff were very pleased at the outcome.


	

	5.
	CQC Visit

NA stated that all healthcare organisations are inspected by the Care Quality Commission and that we would be inspected on Tuesday 17th January 2017.

She asked for any patients who would be happy to talk to the inspector regarding their involvement and the services the surgery provides.

Mr MK and Mrs SK volunteered and agreed for the inspector to call them.


	ACTION: NA to forward contact details for patients onto CQC Inspector

	6.
	AOB 

Salaried GP – A new salaried GP has been appointed, Dr Farrah Wakil. The practice had struggled to employ a salaried GP since Dr Akbar left the practice in May. 

Walk in Centre – NA informed the meeting of the closure of the walk in centre in Sparkhill from 31 March 2017. She informed the meeting that patients had complained that it was nurse led and could see a doctor, however there is no alternative service in place and no step in arrangement will be made due to cost.

NA stated that a number of GPs in the area had raised their concerns as this still offered an alternative.

NA stated the 111 service and also an extension of the winter pressures scheme may provide some alternative however as the current providers had given their notice and the service had been rolled over on a number of occasions then it would cease.

Many of these disinvestment schemes will occur over the next few years due to overspends within the NHS.

Date of next Meeting: Thursday April 20th 2017
	


ACTION PLAN
	Date
	Action
	Lead
	Timeframe
	Progress

	May 2016
	NA to explore possibility of telephone triage on a Monday morning
	Naila Ahmed

Practice Manager
	July 2016


	

	May 2016
	Text messaging not working

Reminders are not being received. NA to investigate
	Naila Ahmed

Practice Manager
	June 2016
	

	May 2016
	Withdrawal of repeat prescription telephone ordering 
	Naila Ahmed
	September 2016
	

	May 2016
	Telephone Calls being cut off and callers waiting in queue for over 20 minutes – NA to investigate with telephone provider


	Naila Ahmed

Practice Manager
	immediately
	

	Jan 2017
	NA to ensure receptionists are informing patients of the alternatives when an on the day appointment is not available
	Naila Ahmed

Practice Manager
	February 2017
	

	Jan 2017
	NA to communicate to all reception staff re: the need to re-book patients who have requested a specific GP with that GP when available unless urgent need
	Naila Ahmed
Practice Manager
	February 2017
	


	
	Completed

	
	In Progress

	
	To Do


